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MEETING MINUTES
City of Kirkwood
139 S. Kirkwood Road
Kirkwood, MO  63122
April 23, 2019







PRESENT:  David Slane, Andy Baldridge, Joe Day, Linda Holekamp, Barbara Sandhagen, Chris Molitor, Carol Rush, Cory Meyer – Urban Forester, Georgia Ragland – Staff Liaison, Mark Zimmer – Council Liaison
ABSENT: None
GUESTS:  Mike Hankins.
Pursuant to notice of meeting duly given, the Kirkwood Urban Forestry Commission convened on April 23, 2019 at Kirkwood City Hall, 139 S. Kirkwood Road, Kirkwood, Missouri. 
I. Call To Order: The meeting was called to order at 7:01pm by Chair David Slane. 
II. Secretary Report:  Motion was made by Andy Baldridge and seconded by Carol Rush to approve minutes as submitted. Minutes from the March 25th meeting were approved unanimously.
III. Tree Removal Requests:  827 Thornberry – requested removal of a sweet gum tree in the way of a proposed new driveway. The petitioner noted that roots of the tree were also raising the sidewalk in a hazardous manner and that the new sewer line would be installed near to the tree possibly making it difficult to save. Joe Day made a motion to allow the tree’s removal. Andy Baldridge seconded the motion. All were in favor. 400 N, Geyer – requested permission to remove a Shingle Oak in the ROW as part of construction of a side entry attached garage. The commission noted that the oak was a good sized tree and a significant one for the neighborhood. Carol Rush made a motion to deny the request. Linda Holekamp seconded the motion. All were in favor. 
IV. Citizen Comments:  Mike Hankins introduced himself as a resident potentially interested in serving on the commission.
V. Urban Forester Report: Cory Meyer reported that pruning is underway. They have finished Zone 2 except for trimming of oak trees which has been deferred to the Fall. Currently, they are working in Zone 3.  They are pruning along streets where street work will be performed so that work vehicles can get down the streets with as little damage to street trees as possible. He noted that Ash trees are either very late to leaf out or are dead. Many appear to be very affected this Spring. He is keeping an eye on them. He said the Arbor Day tree planting went well. The City received a Growth Award this year and was recognized as a Sterling Tree City USA recipient in recognition of 10 years of participation in the Tree City USA Growth Award program. 
VI. ACTIVITY REPORTS
a. Junior TreeKeepers Program: Linda Holekamp reported that David Slane had accomplished a tree climb for St. Peter’s school. They gave away 50 seedlings. Linda clarified that the program is still working well at St. Peter’s where they have plenty of enthusiastic volunteers and so the existing program will continue there next year. The St. Peter graduation date changed to May 8 at 2pm. A dogwood tree will be planted. The commission will continue to work with the public schools to develop the one day program in the park.  A “Field Day” has been selected for September 25 as a pilot for students at Westchester at the park. Linda suggested a subcommittee meeting to organize the people and stations working the event. A subcommittee of David Slane, Linda Holekamp and Barb Sandhagen from Urban Forestry will meet with former member Priscilla Ward for planning purposes. 
b. Education and Outreach:   The commission discussed purchasing plastic construction hard hats for children with stickers. 
c. Tree City USA/Growth Award/Other Awards: 
i. Tree city, USA. Recertification 2019 (Growth award if applicable) Due 12/31/19. 
ii. MDC- Missouri Arbor Award of Excellence: Due 12/01/19. 
iii. KUFC Advocate Award – Due 3/31/2019. David Haring was presented the award at the April 18th council meeting.
d. KUFC Annual Report: Due 1/30/2020
e. Event Participation:  The annual Arbor Day tree planting took place at city hall on April 20th at 9am. A dogwood tree was planted along the north side of city hall. The commission participated in the Earth Day celebration at the Farmers Market where they gave out seedlings. This event allows more interaction and discussion with interested citizens than even Greentree. They expressed an interest in looking for other such opportunities. Following at 10am until 3pm will be the Earth Day celebration at the Farmers’ Market 
OLD BUSINESS: Barbara Sandhagen shared the program from the Arbor Day Tree City USA celebration that she and others had attended on behalf of the City.
NEW BUSINESS:  It was reported that the terms for Joe Day and David Slane were up in June. Staff was reminded to place election of officers on the next agenda. 

NEXT MEETING:  May 8, 2019 at 7:00 p.m. Kirkwood City Hall Main Conference Room
ADJOURN:  Motion to adjourn at 8:40 p.m.

David Slane, Chair_____________________________________________________

Date Approved ________________________________________________________
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